



#### #Proud

We are proud to announce that we are now a member of the CLIC Academy Trust. We converted to the trust on 1st March and the children received a welcome assembly from Mrs Ashcroft, the CEO of the CLIC trust, earlier this week.

We are proud of how settled the children have come back into school following the half term break. They are all fully focused on their learning and are working very hard.

### #Curriculum Spotlight

The children have started their new topics for the half term and are already fully engaged in their new learning. They are learning lots of new knowledge about their topics, ask them about it and see what they can remember. You should have received your children's curriculum newsletter for this half term via class dojo, if you haven't received yours yet, please check out your child's class story on class dojo.

All of the staff have began a series of training sessions on models of memory and teaching and learning strategies. This will support us in the development of our teaching and learning and curriculum ready for September.

#### **#Comic Relief 2023**

To raise money for Comic Relief this year, we are going to be selling Red Nose Day biscuits in the playground from 3.10pm on .

These biscuits will be sold for 30p a biscuit or 4 for £1 and all of the money raised will be sent to Comic Relief.



## **#Parents Evening**

Our second parents evening of the year is on Tuesday 21st March and Wednesday 22nd March, some classes are slightly different so please read the letter that will be sent home with your child.

There will be an opportunity to look in your children's books, talk to your class teacher and also enter our prize draw for attending. We are looking forward to seeing you all there.

## **#Parent Focus Group**

Our next Parent Focus Group will be on Wednesday 29th March at 2pm. This is an opportunity to hear what we've been up to in school, where we are going next and also to have your views heard and questions answered. We hope lots of you can join us for this.

## **#Drop off/Pick up Parking**

This is a reminder that no cars should be stopping on the white or yellow zig zag lines outside the school gates for any length of time. If you are seen by police stopping here, even if just for a minute, this could result in up to a £100 fine and 6 points on your license. There is parking on side streets and further down the main roads which can be used safely

#### #Football

On Tuesday 7th March, Lily Lane took part in the next round of league matches at Trafford Park.

The players were fantastic throughout with some great team and individual performances helping the squad to 3 wins, 1 draw and 1 loss overall. We look forward to the next round of matches in the summer term.



# **#Term dates**

Date	Group	Event
Monday 13th March	Whole School	British Science Week
Friday 17th March	Whole School	Red Nose Day
Tuesday 21st March	Whole School	Parent's Evening
Wednesday 22nd March	Whole School	Parent's Evening
W/B Monday 20th March	Whole School	Ramadan begins
Wednesday 29th March	Parents	Parent Focus Group - 2:00pm
Friday 31st March	Whole School	School closes for Easter